Mr Vittorio Radice,


Chief Executive of Selfridges,


400 Oxford St,


London W1A 1AB 





 





Dear Sir,


 


Boycotting Israeli Apartheid


 


I write with reference to your store’s continued support for Israeli apartheid.





Selfridges are carrying a range of goods produced on Israel's illegal settlements in the West Bank and Gaza. These are labeled "Made in Israel" in contravention of EU excise and customs regulations. They include:





   Achva Halva - Barkan Industrial Zone, West Bank 


   Ahava toiletries - Mitspe Shalem, West Bank 


   Beigal and Beigal pretzels - Barkan Industrial Zone, West Bank 


   Yarden Wines - Katzrin, Golan Heights





These settlements have been built on land expropriated from the Palestinians in the Occupied Territories. Not only are they illegal under international law, including the Fourth Geneva Convention, but their existence and continuing expansion, a symbol of the ongoing occupation, has been identified as a major obstacle to peace at this sensitive time.





The EU and international positions make it clear that settlements are not part of Israel, and therefore are not covered by any trade agreement. By stocking such products, your store is in effect assisting settlement expansion through subsidising the settler economy. Whilst settlement trade flourishes, Israel continues to strangle the Palestinian economy by denying it free access to the outside world.





I urgently request you to reconsider your support for the racist and persistent abuse of basic human rights by henceforth boycotting all Israeli products etc. and finding suitable replacements.





In the meantime I will have no alternative but to boycott your store, and encourage others to do so.  I look forward to receiving your assurances that you will no longer be supporting Israeli apartheid.





 


Yours faithfully,


